

Atlantic Union Conference of Seventh-day Adventists

400 Main Street, Post Office Box 1189, South Lancaster, Massachusetts 01561 Telephone (617) 368-8333

June 25, 1986

Mr. Rick Shorter Box 111 Earlton, New York 12058

Dear Brother Shorter:

We are a little people trying to do a big work. The years are long and change us into people we do not know except as we allow God's Holy Spirit to develop in us the character of Jesus Christ.

Bessie and I have watched you and your dear family over the years. We have admired your dedication to principle and steadfastness in seeking to learn and do God's will.

You have helped us toward a fresher awareness, a deeper compassion, a keener sense of joy in small blessings that each new day brings. As I finish my course and leave this office, it is my hope that for you and your family the day will ever break in brillance and shadows will flee away.

Yours in Christian service,

aaron n. Brogden

AARON N. BROGDEN

Retired

ANB: GA

File: B.7